SULLIVAN WEST CENTRAL SCHOOL DISTRICT



33 Schoolhouse Road, Jeffersonville, New York 12748

Kathleen Bressler, Ed.D Superintendent of Schools

Tel. (845) 482-4610 ext. 3000 **Fax** (845) 482-3022

May 5, 2023

Dear Bulldogs

We received information late last night regarding a non-specific threat made on social media in a Sullivan West group chat. The threat was reported to the Sullivan County Sheriff's Office, who then took immediate action.

After consulting with the Sullivan County Sheriff's Office, we were informed that there are currently no specific threats to the Sullivan West Central School District and at this time no changes to the school day are anticipated. It was reported that this was a nationwide threat. It has been received as close as Middletown, NY and in the state of Florida as well.

The safety of our students and staff is of the upmost importance to us in Sullivan West. We take all threats, specific and non-specific, very seriously. The district has trained School Resource Officers in both the Elementary and Middle/High School buildings. We encourage you to take this opportunity to review appropriate use of social media with your child. If you or your child witness any suspicious activity on social media, please contact law enforcement immediately.

Thank you to our school community for being diligent about reporting any potential threats to our district.

Take care and be well.

Kathleen Bressler

Kathleen Bressler, Ed.D Superintendent of Schools